
 
City of Missoula, Montana 

Item to be Referred to City Council Committee 
 

Committee:  Public Works 
 
Item:  Beartracks Bridge Phase 2 Deck Pour Night Closures 
 
Date:   August 5, 2021 
 
Sponsor(s):  Katie Emery 
 
Prepared by: Katie Emery 
 
Ward(s) Affected: 

☒ Ward 1 

☐ Ward 2 

☒ Ward 3 

 

☐ All Wards 

☐ Ward 4 

☐ Ward 5 

☐ Ward 6 

 

☐ N/A

 
Action Required: 
No Action Required – Informational Only 
 
Recommended Motion(s): 
I move the City Council:  No Recommended Motion – Informational Only 
 
Timeline: 
Referral to committee: August 9, 2021 
Committee discussion: August 11, 2021 
Council action (or sets hearing): N/A 
Public Hearing: N/A 
Deadline: N/A 
 
Background and Alternatives Explored: 
The Montana Department of Transportation (MDT) would like to inform the Missoula City Council 
of a potential for the Beartracks Bridge Project to experience several night closures. These 
closures would occur to pour concrete for the deck between spans 3-5 sometime in September 
between 10pm and 7am. Due to current load restrictions, closures might not be possible. The 
pouring of concrete for all other spans will not require closure of the existing structure and there 
will be minimal traffic impact. These ‘other’ concrete pours will start at approximately 2am and be 
completed by 10am the next morning. The pouring of concrete at night is necessary due to the 
ambient temperature requirements of the contract. 
 
Big Sky Public Relations will be notifying the public about these night pours. Notification will be 
added to the weekly radio, text, and email updates.  
 
Financial Implications: 
Not applicable 
 
Links to external websites: 
Not applicable 
 


